
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PEG’S CREEK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
GALBRAITH ROAD, PEG’S CREEK 
9144 4141 
PEGSCREEK.PS@EDUCATION.WA.EDU.AU 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – Shiona Hobart 

EDITION 2 –  15 March 2018 

Wednesday 28 March       Thursday 29 March  
P&C Meeting                            Assembly – TA11 

Friday 30 March                 Monday 2 April 
Good Friday Public Holiday     Easter Monday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 3 April  
Easter Tuesday Public Holiday 

Term One is continuing to keep us all on our toes. 

Please keep your term planners close by as we have 

many events on the horizon! 

Our student leaders attended their annual 
Leadership Day at Dampier Camp School last 
Thursday. They certainly enjoyed the opportunity to 
reflect on their responsibilities at Peg’s Creek and 
also to network with leaders from other schools. 
Please see their report in this newsletter. 

 

Wednesday  21 March is Harmony Day. Harmony 
Day celebrates Australia’s cultural diversity. 
It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of 
belonging for everyone. 
 

We will be encouraging all our students and staff  to 
wear ORANGE for Harmony Day. Students can also 
wear a yellow or red T’shirt. All classes will also be 
participating in a whole school activity which will be 
displayed in the Library. Thanks to Mrs Halliwell and 
the Special Events Committee for organising this 
event in our school. 

 

We acknowledged Bullying No Way Day today.  To 
help recognise this day the school dressed in 
GREEN as part of our Getting Along key and had a 
whole school story time and a You Can Do It Buddy 
Class activity. 

 

A NAPLAN Parent Information session will be held on 
Thursday 5 March at 2.30-3.00 in the school Library. 

All parents are very welcome to this event. Ms 
Campbell and I will cover what you and your child can 
expect, we look at what is involved and discuss how 
we can support your child at Pegs Creek. 

 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

Each year we endeavour to collect the $60 Voluntary 

Contributions from our families. 

We felt we would try to explain how important these 

funds are to our school. 

What does $60 get for my child? This equates to 

$1.46 per week or 30c per day! 

• Each week Kindy and PP make Playdough 
which costs $3 per week. $60 makes enough 
playdough for 20 weeks. 
• 2 Litres of paint costs $14.90. $60 buys 4 

colours. 

• A sphero robot costs $200. This is more than 

3 sets of Voluntary Contributions. 

• A Bee Bot robot costs $100 

Please spread the word, the more we can encourage 

parents to pay the Voluntary Contributions- the more 

we can do in our school. 

 

Voluntary Contributions were set by the School 

Board and are now due.  Thank you to the families 

who have already paid. Payments can be made at 

the office. While contributions are voluntary the   

quality of our teaching and learning program will be 

maximised when each family makes its contribution 

to the cost of supplementing funding gained from 

other sources, including State and Commonwealth 

Governments. Eftpos, cash or cheque payments are 

accepted at the school office.  

 

Shiona Hobart 

     Principal 
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 EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING AND LEARNING         

INTERVENTION AT PEG’S CREEK 

We are currently running Intervention programs 

across our school, with a strong focus on reading.  

This spans from year 1 – 6 along with Maths 
Intervention in Years  5 and 6  looking at basic facts.  
Students work in small groups and are supported to 
become more involved and independent in their 
learning, with further opportunity to practise key 
skills. We look forward to seeing lots of individual 
progress made.  
 

Enrichment Classes Years 4-7 students 

We have been lucky enough to be able to offer 
Enrichment classes each Friday until the end of 
term. The purpose for this initiative is to provide 
further opportunities to engage in curriculum that is 
beyond the classroom.  Curriculum Enrichment will 
provide an alternative learning environment that will 
encourage your child to ask questions, explore 
alternative ideas and build stronger relationships 
with others. Options are:Sizzling Symmetry, Enigma, 
Pegs’ Creek News, Science Spectacular, and Robot 
Rumble.    

 

 

ON ENTRY TESTING 

Students in Pre-primary to Year 2 have all been 
having their On Entry Assessments these past few 
weeks. The assessments are in Reading, Speaking 
and Listening, Writing and Numeracy. Parents will 
receive a report outlining their child’s progress. This 
assessment forms part of our whole school data 
collection, which in turn, assits and guides our 
planning. 

 

LEADERSHIP      

LEADERSHIP DAY 

The Prefects and Faction Captains attended a 

Leadership Conference along with leaders from 

other Karratha schools last Thursday. There was lots 

of positive feedback from all involved. 

  

At the leadership day we had two people from the If 
Foundation. The first task was ordering youngest to 
oldest using numbers. We weren’t allowed to talk but 
some of us did! Also at the end of each activity we 
said how it would help us with our leadership skills. 
We did two more activities on the oval. When we got 
to the undercover area we played ‘agree or 
disagree”. Then we buddied up and talked aobut a 
topic for 30 seconds with out stopping.  
 
Then they left and a guy called Mr Prisick told us the  

 

difference between a leader and a bully. Then we 

had recess and got to play with the other students. 

Then we went into 4 groups and played 4 way tug of 

war. We then had lunch and wrote about the day.  

By Lauren  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFE AND SUPPORTIVE LEARNING ENVIRONMENT         

BULLYING NO WAY DAY – 16 MARCH 

We recognise and value the importance of 
addressing bullying and violence in our school and 
local community.  At Peg’s Creek Primary School we 
encourage everyone to wear green to symbolise our 
‘getting along’ skills as well as class activities from 
the Bullying No Way website. 
 
There are many things that can be done to support 
any child who experiences bullying behaviour.  
Some things that have been found not to work are:  
zero tolerance and 'get tough' suspensions and 
exclusions, rigid control of student behaviour, belief 
that students must receive punitive and negative 
consequences in all cases and punishment without 
support.  
 

At Peg’s Creek Primary School we have developed a 
clear whole-school process to support children who 
are experiencing bullying behaviour.  As part of 
conversations with children we encourage a range of 
strategies to help them.  These include: ignore the 
person, tell them to stop then walk away, pretend 
you don’t care and act confident, find a safe place, 
get support from your friends, talk to an adult who 
can help, leave the online conversation/chat, protect 
yourself by using your privacy settings or report to an 
adult. 
 

Further ideas/advice is available from the following 

link: 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/RespondingToBullying/Paren

ts 

We need to have a clear message that bullying and 

violence is never okay and that teachers, parents 

and children have a role in reducing the effect of 

bullying and violence. 

  

 

Here are some safety tips to remember: 

Safety Tip 1: Always wear a helmet 

Safety Tip 2: Make sure your bike is the right size for                   

you and is in a good condition 

Safety Tip 3: Dress for safety 
Safety Tip 4: Ride only where it’s safe 

Safety Tip 5: Know the rules of the road and always 

follow them 

Safety Tip 6: Learn and use proper hand signals 
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BIKE WEEK 

Bike Week kicks off from Friday 16 
March to Sunday 25 March. The 
aim is to promote road safety 
messages to students who ride 
their bikes regularly to school. 
Remember to always lock up your 
bikes and scooters while at school. 
 

HIGH FIVE FRIDAYS! 

Today the Learning Environment team launched 
High Five Fridays. 

In an attempt to raise the emphasis on developing a 

positive school culture with a strong alignment to our 

keys: Getting along and Respect.   We will be 

encouraging Staff, Students and our School 

Community to greet each other with a “High Five” 

every Friday.                       

 

PLAY POD 

We are once again asking for suitable “scrap” to be 
bought into the school to fill our Play Pod. We are 
interested in clean and safe materials that can be 
used in a creative or play context.  Examples of 
suitable “scrap” include containers, boxes, buckets, 
crates, barrels, drums, tubes, plastic piping (all sizes 
& lengths), wheels & tyres (all sizes), dress-up 
clothes, material (think tent size), rope, netting, 
wooden off-cuts, anything with wheels (chairs, 
trolleys, etc).  The more strange, exotic and unusual 
the “scrap” the better, so start collecting!      
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nqi1KyJJeKg 
Please contact the office if you have any equipment. 

We have a storage area behind TA9. 

http://bikeweek.com.au/
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/RespondingToBullying/Parents
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/RespondingToBullying/Parents


 

 
          HEAD LICE 
 
There have been a number of cases of head lice 
across the school.  This is something that does occur 
often so we encourage parents/carers to check your 
child’s hair regularly.  The best treatment for head 
lice is to use conditioner and a comb, re-check after 
seven days and if needed reapply.  Continue this 
until there is no more evidence of lice. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PARTNERSHIPS       
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SCHOOL SURVEY 

Peg’s Creek Primary Schoool is surveying parents, 

staff, and students using “The Tell Them From Me” 

survey. (TTFM) 

The survey is a complete evaluation system for 
measuring student engagement, wellbeing and 
classroom climate and other factors known to affect 
learning outcomes.  
Students in Years 4-6, Staff and Parents are asked 

to participate in this important survey. 

The results will then guide decision making for 

school planning and ultimately increase student 

achievement. 

To protect parent anonymity, a secure link is given 

below: 

https://www.tellthemfromme.com/pegscreek.   

 

This survey closes on the 23 March. We encourage 

all parents to complete the survey as your voice is 

equally as important as students and staff. We are 

seeking 30% response rate.  We need another 20 

families to complete the survey. 

 

Please contact the office if you have any further 

questions.  

EASTER RAFFLE 

A reminder to keep bringing in Easter raffle donations 
and selling grid squares until Tuesday 27 March. The 
major prize draw will be held at assembly on Thursday 
29 March with class prize draws happening that 
afternoon. Thank you for your contribution to the 
fundraising for Year 6 events this year. 

EARLY ARRIVALS 

Due to supervision issues children should not come 
to school before 8.00am.  If children do arrive at 
school prior to 8.00am, they are to sit on the benches 
outside the office.  Children will be supervised by 
staff from 8.00am in the Under Cover area until the 
siren sounds.  Students may sit quietly outside their 
classroom with their parents. 
 

ATTENDANCE 
It has been great to have parents let the school know 
that they are going on a holiday or planning to be out 
of school  for a period of time.  If you approach the 
school regarding a vacation you will be asked to 
complete a form and seek an appointment with the 
Principal, Mrs Shiona Hobart prior to your departure. 
 
Our attendance data is showing that nearly 70% of 
our children are attending nine or more days every 
fortnight; which is something that we are celebrating. 
 
With Easter around the corner please avoid taking 
an added day to make it an extra long weekend. 

 
 

To keep up to date  
on our 40th 
Anniversary 

Celebrations join the 
N$A¨p©Nbdp Aobbh
Primary School 40th 

Anniversary 
Abib_o^qflkpª 
Facebook page 

https://www.tellthemfromme.com/pegscreek

